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REPORT: 

 

Committee Vote: Favorable with amendments, 4 – 0 (In favor:  Hawkins, Ivy, Harrison and Taveras) 
 

The Health, Human Services and Public Safety Committee met on September 18, 2019 to consider 

CR-73-2019 Draft 2.   This resolution proposes to allow incorporated Prince George’s County 

municipalities to have food trucks hubs within their jurisdiction.  Currently, a special resolution is 

required in section 5-189.01 of the Prince George’s County Code. The municipalities would have to 

communicate with DPIE about locations of hubs and designation of a coordinator.   The authority to 

charge fees would have a cap of $75.00. 

 

The Food Truck Hub Oversight Committee Chair spoke in support of the legislation. 

 

The Office of Law had not reviewed Draft 2 at the time of the meeting. 

 

DPIE Director Melinda Boling expressed support for CR-73-2019 Draft 2, and stated that additional 

authority may need to be granted to DPIE to operate within municipalities. 

 

The Office of Audits & Investigations Policy Analysis and Fiscal Impact Statement indicates that 

adoption of CR-73-2019 Draft 2, should not have a significant adverse fiscal impact on the County.   


